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A Prayer for the End of the School Year and a Rejuvenating Summer 
Lord, as we conclude this school year, we thank you for the opportunities for 
learning and growth. We give thanks for the friendships made, the challenges 
overcome, and the knowledge gained. Grant us a restful and rejuvenating 
summer, filled with joy and the chance to recharge. As we prepare for the 
new year, may we come back with renewed energy and a spirit eager to 
continue learning and serving. Bless us, our families, and our community, in 
your loving name. Amen. 

Principal’s Year End Message 
As we near the end of the 2024/25 school year, it is an appropriate time to 
reflect on all the memorable events of the past months. From Masses, to 
class trips, sports teams, the talent show, clubs, intramurals and the learning 
which occurs in our classrooms everyday, Christ the King CES continues to be 
an amazing place for our students, staff and community members to learn, 
grow and thrive.  
 
Thank you to Father Damian and the Parish Team at St. Francis of Assisi for 
guiding our faith formation and preparing our students to receive the 
Sacraments. 
 
Thank you to our Catholic School Trustee, Herman Viloria, for always 
advocating for our students. 
 
Thank you to our Superintendent of the Mississauga South Family of Schools, 
Mr. Radic, for his leadership and support of school initiatives. 
 
Thank you to our administrative assistant, Ms. Simoes for her continued 
dedication and support of parents, students and staff. 
 
Thank you to our custodial staff, Mr. Lingard and Mr. Tagares, for always 
keeping our school clean and safe.  
 
Thank you to the staff of Christ the King CES for always going above and 
beyond to ensure our school is a caring and inclusive community. 
 
Lastly, I would like to take the opportunity to thank all of you for welcoming 
me in to the Christ the King CES school community. I have truly enjoyed the 
past few months celebrating the many successes of your children. Thank you 
for entrusting us with your child’s Catholic Education.  
 
I wish you a safe and restful summer.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Kelly 
Principal 
 

http://www.dpcdsb.org/CKING


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Dates 

➢ June 18th – Grade 8 Graduation 

➢ June 19th – DPCDSB Track & Field Meet 

➢ June 20th – FDK Celebration of Learning (in classrooms) 

➢ June 23rd – Virtue Assembly, 1:30pm 

➢ June 24th – FDK Play Day 

➢ June 24th – Co-Ed Int. Beach Volleyball Tournament – Chinguacousy Park 

➢ June 25th – Year End Mass at St. Francis of Assisi Parish, 10:30am 

➢ June 26th – Grade 8 Trip to Dave & Buster’s 

➢ June 27th – LAST DAY OF SCHOOL! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Farewell and Good Luck… 
The end of the school year unfortunately means we have to say goodbye to certain staff members. 
 
Farewell to Ms. Gawronski who will be retiring at the end of the school year. Ms. Gawronski has been 
a mainstay in the school community for many years and has made an immeasurable impact on the 
lives of many staff and students. She will be missed immensely. 
 
Farewell to Ms., Evans who will also be retiring at the end of the school year. Ms. Evans has made 
countless contributions towards the betterment of the school community and will also be missed 
immensely.  
 
Good luck to the following staff who will be pursuing other opportunities within the DPCDSB in the 
2025/26 academic year: Ms. Simoes, Ms. Lobo and Ms. Spadafora. We thank you for your 
contributions to the school community this year and wish you all the best in your future endeavours. 
 
 

Welcome 
We would like to take the opportunity to welcome the following new staff members to Christ the King 
CES in September 2025. Welcome to Ms. Grego who will be joining us from St. Lucy CES, Ms. McQueen 
who joins us from St. Francis of Assisi CES and Mr. Mullen who also joins us from St. Francis of Assisi 
CES.  



Important Information  
 

Kindergarten Registration for the 2025-2026 school year is now OPEN! Please use this link. 

Are You Moving? 
 

If you are planning a move or have already moved, please let us know. If you are moving to a new school, we will provide 
you with a transfer form to take with you to your new school. We will be preparing classes for September 2025 and this 
information will be helpful in determining class sizes. If you are requesting a flex boundary, please note that transportation 
is your responsibility and that these applications are reviewed annually. 

Distribution & Return of Medication 

Please note that all medication that was stored at the school this past year will be sent home with your child on Friday, 
June 27th, 2025. Please remember to return your child’s medication to school on September 2nd, 2025. 

Report Cards 
 

The report cards for Term 2 will be going home on Tuesday, June 24, 2025. As staffing for 2025-26  is tentative, the 
Provincial Report Card will only state the grade level for next year. It will not contain the room number or teacher for 
2025/26. 

Year End 
 

The last day of school for students this academic year is Friday, June 27th. The school office will reopen for 

inquiries on Monday, August 25th at 8:45am. The first day of school for students for the 2025/26 academic 

year is September 2nd, 2025. 

 

Happy Father’s Day 
 

June 15th is Father’s Day. Happy Father’s Day to all fathers and caregivers in our school community. We 

are all eternally grateful for the love our fathers give each of us. For those Fathers who are no longer with 

us, may their love to continue to grow in our hearts. 

 Allergy Alert 
 

Christ the King CES is an “allergen aware school”. There are pupils in attendance who suffer from severe and 

life-threatening allergies to certain foods, such as peanut and nut products and, in some cases, dairy, seafood, 

and eggs. Exposure to the smallest quantities can cause severe life-threatening reactions. We at Christ the 

King CES would appreciate the cooperation of the entire school community by NOT sending any lunches or 

snacks that could potentially harm a pupil or staff member. Please make sure that all of your children’s 

caregivers are aware of the food restrictions within their classroom. Students should be reminded not to 

share food items. No food treats are to be sent to the school for birthdays or special occasions. There are 

many alternatives such as stickers and pencils. All food treats sent for sharing will be returned for home use. 

Co-Ed Intermediate Beach Volleyball 
 

The Co-Ed Intermediate Beach Volleyball Team will be competing in a tournament at Chinguacousy Park in 

Brampton on June 24th. Thank you to Ms. Davis and Mr. Morra for facilitating this opportunity for our 

students. 

https://www3.dpcdsb.org/schools/register-for-school/kindergarten-registration


 

Track and Field 
 

The Track and Field Team competed in the Mississauga South competition on June 12th at St. Marcellinus 

CSS. Thank you to Ms. Biturajac, Ms. Gawronski, Ms. Leja, Ms. Vapore and Ms. Rudyk for coaching. 

Cell Phone Use 

 

In accordance with PPM 128, students must keep their phones powered off or on silent mode and out of 

sight for the school day, unless otherwise allowed by the educator during instructional time for a specific 

purpose. Students are not to have their phones outside during recess. If you need to get in touch with your 

child during the school day, please contact the main office. Please review these rules with your child. We 

appreciate your cooperation in maintaining a positive learning environment for all at Christ the King CES. 

 

FDK Celebration of Learning 
 

The FDK Celebration of Learning will take place on Tuesday, June 20th from 1:30pm-2:30pm within the FDK 

classrooms. More information is available from your child’s teacher. 

 

Grade 8 Graduation 
 

Our Grade 8 Graduation will take place on Wednesday, June 18th at the school. The Liturgy and Ceremony 

will begin at 6:00pm sharp. 

 

Year End Mass 
 

Our Year End Mass will take place on June 25th at 10:30am at St. Francis of Assisi Church. All students will 

be bused to and from the church. We will require parent volunteers for this excursion. All potential 

volunteers must have a valid CRC on file at the office. Please refer to the permission form sent home on 

May 30th, 2025.  

Virtue of the Month: Fairness 

  

 From the perspective of the Catholic Graduate   

Expectations, a fair person... 

• Presents information and ideas clearly, honestly and with 

sensitivity to others 

• Finds meaning, dignity, fulfillment and vocation in work 

which contributes to the good 

• Accepts accountability for one’s own action 

• Exercises the rights and responsibilities of Canadian 

citizenship 

• Contributes to the common good 

 

 

Virtue of the Month: Fairness 
 

 



St. Francis of Assisi Parish Information 

Contact Information 

2473 Thorn Lodge Drive 
Mississauga, ON 
L5K 1K8 
 
t:  905.822.8132 
e:  stfrancisofassisimi@archtoronto.org 

Rev. Damian Ali 
Pastor 

Mass Schedule 

Monday: 7:00pm 

Tuesday: 8:30am 

Wednesday: 7:00pm 

Thursday: 8:30am 

Friday: 7:00pm 

Saturday: 5:00pm (vigil) 

Sunday: 8:30am, 10:00am, 12:00pm 

 

*Click HERE for the Parish Bulletin* 

 

 

      

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

tel:9058228132
mailto:stfrancisofassisimi@archtoronto.org
https://stfrancisofassisimi.archtoronto.org/en/bulletin/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

COMMUNITY INFORMATION BULLETIN: Self-Identification Option for Indigenous Families 

 

The Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board (DPCDSB) is committed to supporting Indigenous (First 

Nation, Métis, and Inuit) students and families in our schools. 
 

If you are First Nation (Status or Non-Status Indian), Métis, or Inuit, you are invited to self-identify as Indigenous. No 

documentation or proof of ancestry is required. Self-identification is voluntary and confidential. 

 
“This has been really important for us because of the sense of community and the connection to other Indigenous families.” - Melanie 

Cormier, Parent 

 

Self-identification will provide access to cultural and language programs, as well as monthly 

programming for Indigenous students and families. Relevant information will be sent directly to families 

about upcoming cultural events and opportunities which help foster a sense of community and 

Indigenous pride within Dufferin-Peel. 
 

For more information about the self-identification process and opportunities available to Indigenous students and families, 

please visit our Indigenous Self-Identification webpage. 

 
If you have any questions or require further clarification, please contact DPCDSB’s Indigenous Education Coordinator, Jodie Williams, 

at jodie.williams@dpcdsb.org. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:jodie.williams@dpcdsb.org


 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 


